THE LION'S ROAR

UPCOMING EVENTS

2/3 Winter Formal Abe & Jakes

2/7 National Signing Day

2/12 Girls Swim Parent Meeting

2/19 Spring Sports Form Deadline

2/26 Spring Sports Begin

2/29 End of Quarter 3

3/1 No Classes

3/8 No Classes

3/11-15 Spring Break

3/18 Last Day to Join Non Cut Sports

3/24 Spirit Squad Pre Tryout Clinic

3/25 Spirit Squad Pre Tryout Clinic

3/30 24-25 Spirit Squad Tryouts



MONTHLY NEWSLETTER FOR LAWRENCE HIGH SCHOOL LAWRENCE, KANSAS FEBRUARY, 2024

A Message From the Principal

Dear Parents and Guardians

The last couple of weeks have been tough for our staff and students, as we have lost two of our Chesty Lion students. If your child is undergoing mental health issues or simply needs someone to talk to, we have adequate support services in place at LHS. Alternatively, you can also seek the assistance of

community resources that are available in Lawrence. We want all our families to know that we are here to support our students. If you would like to contact our mental health team, please feel free to email us at lhs.mental.health.365@usd497.org.

It's a GREAT day to be a Lion! - Quentin Rials, Principal





24-25 SPIRIT SQUAD TRYOUTS

Tryouts for **next year's** Cheer and Pom/Dance Squad will be held March 30. See the flyer in the Athletics Section of this newsletter for more information.

Valentine's Day is quickly approaching!



If you are looking for a unique way to show you care, a fun Valentine's idea, or just a fun way to treat or troll the important people in your life; please consider ordering a **Serenade with the LHS Orchestra!**

If you are unfamiliar with how Serenades work, you order a Serenade by filling out the form below and following the Serenade directions listed on the form. On February 14, all of the LHS Symphonic orchestra students will travel to various locations around Lawrence to Serenade your Sweethearts with our lovely music! You get to choose the song, a personalized message to send, and even send a rose to your Sweetheart! Your imagination (and Lawrence, KS city limits) are the only limits to sending a Serenade!

Deadline to order is February 9, 2024. Please follow the directions and complete this Google form to order a Serenade. All proceeds from this fundraiser go towards the orchestra scholarship fund, which helps our students travel and gain broader musical opportunities during their high school orchestra careers. Thank you for supporting the fine arts and our incredible LHS students! ~Mariah Barnett, LHS orchestra director

ACTIVITIES OFFICE

<u>Dr. Elaina Honas</u>, Assistant Principal/Activities Director <u>Dr. David Ruis</u>, Activities Secretary

Follow us on Twitter @activities_LHS

Dates to Know:

2/1 Winter Court Assembly

2/3 Winter Formal 8pm - 10pm at Abe and Jake's

- Students must show their student ID with ticket to enter dance
- Guests must enter the dance with the LHS student who purchased ticket (forms were due on Jan. 31st)
- Breathalyzers will be used at the door
- Students must be in good standing
- Limited number of tickets will be sold
- Tickets are on sale at all lunches in the cafeteria for \$10
- Tickets are \$15 at the door

2/6 All City Choir performance at the LIED center

2/7 Band Concert at 7:30pm

2/19 Pop Show at 7:30pm

2/21 Orchestra Small Ensemble showcase

2/22-2/24 KMEA

2/27 Java & Jazz

3/1 Showtime Auditions



Senior Information:

- Check your email for information regarding Senior Exemptions
 - This can also be found on the LHS website under activities
- Senior Newsletter sent out via email
 - This information can also be found on the LHS website under activities
- There is a \$40 graduation fee that will be on your student account that includes the cost for the diploma cover/diploma/cap/gown/tassel.
- LHS Graduation will be held on May 22nd
- **Students who do not have **all** of their required credits **will not be able to participate** in the graduation ceremony.

STUDENT CLUBS

CAN WE TALK AND SAFE CLUBS - meetings will be in room 203 on Wednesday's @ 1:25pm. Snacks will be provided & new members are always welcome.

Got Questions? See Ms. Thomas in Student Services or email her lthomas@usd497.org

YOUNG WOMEN OF COLOR (YWOC) - Meeting times will be announced. Check out our GroupMe for time & place. Got Questions?

See Ms. Thomas in Student Services or email her lthomas@usd497.org

Pride Club - Meetings held Tuesdays from 3:15pm to 4:00 pm in room 328. Open to everyone.

FFA Club - Future Farmers of America meets Wednesdays in room 172. Join us!



ATTENDANCE

Call the Attendance Line at 785-330-4968 or email lhsattendance@usd497.org to report an absence or check a student out during the school day

- Please allow a minimum of two hours to excuse students during the school day
- Students will be released by their teacher only when notified by a pass from the office
- Only parent(s)/legal guardian(s) listed in PowerSchool may excuse students
- Students may not excuse themselves or check themselves out
- Both voicemail\email are monitored continuously during business hours Please leave a Message!



"Artist Retreat"

Field trip to Lawrence Public Library Tuesday, February 20th

Together with the other secondary librarians and Lawrence Public Library Teen Services, LHS ia coordinating an artist's retreat to be held at LPL led by comic book artist, Dané Shobe. Friends describe Shobe as "a comic artist, actor/filmmaker, and geek." His current project is <u>Sun Hero Magazine</u>, a celebration of all things "Black nerd culture." The event will take place on Tuesday, February 20th from 8:30 AM - 11:30 AM. We will return in time for lunch at LHS. Students will be provided with art supplies. Students should complete this brief **Google Form application** below to express their interest in attending. -Ms. Rusinak, LHS Librarian (kirsten.rusinak@usd497.org / 785-330-2747)

To apply, scan this QR code or follow this link: https://forms.gle/SSAotKYxmYSYiJhM6



POLAR PLUNGE



As many of you know, **LHS** is a **National Banner Unified School**. This is a recognition of the hard work and support we have for a climate of inclusion at LHS. We meet 10 specific standards to get this recognition, one of which is participating in the Kansas Special Olympics Polar Plunge to raise awareness and money for inclusive sporting opportunities.

This year, IPS is bringing an awesome opportunity to LHS clubs, teams, and classrooms in the form of a Cool School Polar

Plunge!! As a school, we are again raising money for Kansas Special Olympics, but this year, the plunge is brought to us in a large tank that will be located between the gyms on February 14 at 1:45.

The past 4 years we have set the record for the highest donating high school in the state and this year we aim to continue this by making the plunge a teambuilding and unifying experience for all of us. Our school goal is \$10,000. The first \$2500 raised and 60% of the total beyond goes to support Kansas Special Olympics. The remaining 30% after \$2500 comes back to LHS to support the Unified Club and IPS classes.

Here is the link for you to create/join a team or to donate money. https://charity.pledgeit.org/coolschoollawrence

LION'S PRIDE - Parent/Guardian/Teacher Organization for Lawrence High School -Everyone Welcome!

Please join us February 26th in the Learning Commons for our PTO Meeting at 7PM.

<u>After Prom!</u> - The next **Eat and Earn** is <u>February 21st at Chipotle on 23rd from 4-8pm!</u> -online ordering code is: X9JY72E - Mark your calendars. Flyer is included below! If you own or know of a business who would like to donate to **After Prom!** for prizes, please let us know. We will be sending out more information on After Prom! to the Class of '24 Families and Guardians soon!

<u>Staff Appreciation</u>- Students, Parents and Guardians are all encouraged to drop thank you notes in the Staff Appreciation Box in the office to nominate staff to win a gift card each month! Note cards are provided.

For LHS Merchandise, Shop here: All proceeds support LHS Staff and Students



https://lionspride-108327.square.site/

Valentine's Items coming soon!

Questions about anything PTO related, you can reach us at lawrencehighlionspride@gmail.com



LHS Lions Pride PTO Committee
Jamie McNally - Chair
Jessica Wolleson - Treasurer
Shelly Rojo - Merchandise
Connie Grimes - Secretary/Appreciation
Amy Phalen - Co-Chair |



ANNOUNCEMENTS

LHS Student Media Classes and Room 308 Productions present student announcements every Monday and Friday via the the Room 308 Productions YouTube Channel

Room 308 Productions YouTube Channel

LHS STUDENT PUBLICATIONS

Would you like to see your business featured in our nationally-recognized student publications? Sign on as an advertiser or supporter. Details are listed here: https://lhsbudget.com/about/advertise/. Or go directly to our donation link: https://payments.efundsforschools.com/fundraising/districts/55379/campaigns/LHSJRNSM23

THIS WEEK AT LHS

Don't miss out on events and activities at Lawrence High School when you keep up with our weekly calendar, https://lhsbudget.com/category/this-week-at-lhs/

LHS SITE COUNCIL

Next Site Council Meeting: Wednesday, March 20th 5:30 p.m.

The purpose of the building site council is to advise the school on such matters as student learning, education programs, school improvement planning, and accreditation issues. The building site council also plays an advocacy role for the school regarding the same issues.



STATE OF KANSAS **SCHOLARSHIPS AND GRANTS**

Apply online at sfa.kansasregents.org

- Kansas Promise Scholarship
- **Career Technical Workforce Grant**
- Kansas State Scholarship
- Ethnic Minority Scholarship
- Nursing Service Scholarship
- **National Guard Tuition Assistance**
- Teacher Service Scholarship



Scan the QR code for scholarship information:



- (785) 430-4300 www.kansasregents.org
- scholars@ksbor.org





FOR SENIORS HOW TO ORDER TRANSCRIPTS

FROM PARCHMENT.COM

FROM A WEB BROWSER, GO TO WWW.PARCHMENT.COM

Once at their home page, click "Create Account" in the upper bar of the page.

CREATE AN ACCOUNT

When creating an account, do NOT use your student email (students.usd497.org). Use a personal email. You have completed the 11th Grade. Once you do the initial set up. it will email you a code or link to follow.

CHOOSE YOUR SCHOOL

After entering the code or following the link, you will need to choose your school. Make sure you select Lawrence High School in Lawrence, KS.

ADD ENROLLMENT INFORMATION

Important things to remember:

- · You are currently enrolled.
- For the Class of 2024, Earliest Year is 2020 and Expected Grad Year is 2024 (even if you are an early grad in December).
- Waive your FERPA rights.

DASHBOARD

5 When on this screen, you should see the Chesty Lion on the lefthand side and

"Lawrence High School."

ORDER TRANSCRIPT

To order a transcript, click on the plus or the green "Order" button. You can send it to yourself or you can search for an institution. Once you locate your destination, choose select. You have two

options: Send Now or Hold. Holding it will send it after graduation with final grades. Also, as long as it is sent electronically, it is free until mid-June 2024. You can check

back to see if it has been sent.

FROM THE COUNSELORS

A-E: Jen Hare F-K: Amy Brown L-Q: Libby Martin R-Z: Michele Frantz

What's Coming Up:

While Quarter 3 is considered a slow time but, this is not the case for School Counselors. This is the time of year where we start to get ready for next year with course registration. We also become test proctors with ACT and AP exams. We are out of the office pretty regularly during this time.

Mental Health

Lately, we have discussed mental health as in term of the weather and season. In this letter, we will switch to students handling a classmate's death. It is hard to predict who would impacted by this. We often assume that impact is related to how much a student knows or interacts with the classmate. This assumption is incorrect. An individual doesn't have to have a strong connection to the student to be impacted. At this age, students still have some belief in immortality or invincibility. The idea that someone a student's age did die is scary. This is compounded by other factors such as nature and abruptness of the death. Check in. 30 seconds, 1 minutes, whatever is needed. We all can be quick to say we're fine but also watch for body language and changes in behaviors.

Dates

- February 6th: Current LHS Students Course Registration
 - February 7th: SWMS 8th Graders Course Registration
- February 7th: Local Scholarship Workshop
- February 8th: LMCMS 8th Graders Course Registration
- February 9th: BMMS 8th Graders Course Registration
 - February 15th: Local Scholarship Application Deadline
- February 27: Junior ACT (AM during school)

Communication

We are working hard to be better communicators. All four of us are School Counselors, because we like working with students, spend most of our day working with students individually and, at times, in groups. This means that emails and phone calls sometimes don't get answered in a timely manner. Here is what we are trying to do remedy this:

· Social Media Communication:

Facebook:

"Lawrence High School Counselors"
X (Twitter): @Counsel_LHS
Instagram: lawrence_high_counselors

- Student Services Website Updates
- Monthly newsletter

local scholarships

Local scholarship Application Deadline is rapidly approaching (2/15). To help students get their applications in and done correctly, Dr. Ruis and Mrs. Hare will be offering a workshop on February 7th shortly after school lets out. They will be hosting this workshop in our Learning Commons. If you have any questions, please reach out to either one of them.





The Junior ACT will take place during school hours on February 27th. All Juniors (11th Graders) were pre-registered by the district. Historically, the exam takes place in the two gyms and students are divided by alphabet. We will announce exact locations closer to the date and we start when school starts: 8 am. Also, the ACT will be digital this year. We are so excited. This means...iPads will need to charged!! Fully charged iPads can make it through testing and we have found through the digital PSAT that it goes pretty smoothly. If you have any questions, please reach out to Mrs. Martin.

Talk to a Counselor...located in Student Services

A-E Jen Hare F-K Amy Brown L-Q Libby Martin R-Z Michele Franz



ATHLETIC OFFICE

Mike Gillman, Assistant Principal/Athletic Director

<u>Emily Cates</u>, Athletic Secretary <u>Ashley Kampfer</u>, Athletic Trainer

DATES TO KNOW:

February 2 Winter Court @ Basketball

February 7 Girls Swim Athlete Meeting -1:40pm - Room #230
February 7 National Signing Day - 1:45pm - Main Gym
February 12 Girls Swim Parent Meeting - 5:45pm - Pool
February 13 Native American Heritage Night @ Basketball

February 14 Chesty Conversations (mandatory all athletes, all seasons)

February 19 Spring Sports Forms DEADLINE

February 19-23 Baseball Pitcher/Catcher Arm Conditioning

February 26 First Day of Spring Sports

March 18 Last Day to Join Spring Non-Cut Sports

March 21 24/25 Spirit Squad Pre-Tryout Meeting for Parents - 7:00pm

March 23 Senior Night: Basketball, Spirit Squads

March 23 Track Fundraiser

March 25 24/25 Spirit Squad Pre-Tryout Clinic - Pre-Registration & Attendance Mandatory

March 27 Chesty Conversations (mandatory all athletes, all seasons)

March 27 24/25 Spirit Squad Pre-Tryout Clinic - Pre-Registration & Attendance Mandatory
March 20 24/25 Spirit Squad Tryouts - Pre-Registration and Attendance at Clinics Mandatory

April 1 24/25 Spirit Squad Parent Meeting

April 9 24/25 Athlete/Parent Info Night (tentative) - Incoming Freshmen Welcome

April 24 Chesty Conversations (mandatory all athletes, all seasons)

May 8 Chesty Conversations (mandatory all athletes, all seasons)

In order to promote a sense of community, belonging, and respect the LHS Athletic Department is requiring all athletes to attend the CHESTY LIONS CONVERSATIONS sessions held once a month. They will be held at 1:45pm in the Auditorium. All athletes, all seasons, should attend.

A different subject will be presented and discussed at each session.

Athletes unable to attend should notify their head coach.



SPRING SPORTS (Forms DEADLINE: Monday, February 19, 2024)

Baseball Boys

Head Coach: Brad Stoll [bstoll@usd497.org]

Tryout Required for Participation
Tryouts Begin February 26

Golf_Boys

Head Coach: John Moos [imoos@usd497.org]

Tryout Required for Participation
Tryouts Begin February 26

Soccer_Girls

Head Coach: Joe Comparato
[joe.comparato@usd497.org]
Tryout Required for Participation
Tryouts Begin February 26



Softball_Girls

Head Coach: Mike Byrn

[michael.byrn@usd497.org]

Tryout Required for Participation

Tryouts Begin February 26

Swimming & Diving_Girls

Dive will alternate between LHS and FSHS pools

MUST PROVIDE OWN TRANSPORTATION

Head Coach: Elle Weber [eweber@usd497.org]

Rosters Close March 18

Tennis_Boys

Head Coach: Chris Marshall [gcmarsha@usd497.org]

Rosters Close March 18

Track_Boys & Girls

Head Coach: Audrey Trowbridge

[apope@usd497.org]
Rosters Close March 18

AKTIVATE SPORTS REGISTRATION:

If your student already has an Aktivate profile do not create a new profile in <u>AKTIVATE</u> for 23-24. Log in, select the athlete, select 23-24 in the 'Select Year/Sport' drop down menu. Be sure to review all previously entered information and make sure it is still correct. First time LHS athletes/managers must complete a profile before uploading forms.

SPORTS FORMS SUBMISSION:

All athletic forms must be submitted ONLINE at www.aktivate.com. Registration paperwork may not be submitted in person to the Athletic Office, Main Office, Coaches, or Summer Coaching Staff. First time athletes must complete a profile prior to uploading required forms.

SCHEDULES AND ATHLETICS INFORMATION:

Lawrence High Athletics Department Website www.lawrenceathletics.org The place to go for sports info!!

Schedules & Cancellation Info www.sunflowerleague.org
Official schedules for LHS Athletics!
Updated M-F 8:00am-3:00pm

Follow us on Twitter @LawHS Athletics

LHS Gear Available on BSN Sports a percentage of sales returns to LHS as a rebate.

WE'VE GOT SPIRIT

PRI

CHOOSE THE DESIGN

AND MAKE IT YOURS

Check out the Lawrence Lions School Store* open 24/7 on BSN Sports

Find the design that's right for you! Find your new favorite shirt!
Customizable LHS T-shirts, Fleece, Accessories, Wall Stickers and MORE
Shop from brands like The North Face, Under Armour, Nike, and other

well-known brands. Watch LawrenceAthletics.org & Twitter for sport specific gear announcements and links





HEALTH OFFICE

Update on immunizations for 2023-2024 school year

- Covid Protocol: USD497 Protocol
- Meningococcal: 2 doses -All students should have a record of at least one dose of Meningococcal vaccine usually given at 11-12 years of age and a second dose at 11th grade.
- Tdap: Tetanus, Diphtheria, Pertussis: One dose -usually is given in middle school but if your student missed this dose, please make sure they have this before school starts.
- Hepatitis A: 2 doses are required.

Recommended: yearly Influenza vaccine; HPV (Human Papillomavirus) 2 doses if given before age 15; otherwise 3 doses.

PLEASE keep your child home if they are ill!

For more information about influenza go to the following link: https://www.cdc.gov/flu/treatment/takingcare.htm#whatshould

For information about COVID please visit the LPS website: https://www.usd497.org/Page/14886

Asthma Inhalers: High School students can and should keep their asthma inhalers with them at all times. Please contact the nurse if you would like the inhalers kept only in the health office.

Epi Pens: Please make sure the nurse knows that your student is keeping an EPI Pen with them in their backpack. If they have a need for emergency EPI PENS, they should have one with them at all times. Please notify the nurse about any changes or a new diagnosis so other staff are aware and can help in an emergency situation.

Seizures: Please notify the nurse if your student has been diagnosed with a seizure condition and has emergency medication to keep at school.

Diabetes: Please notify the nurse of updated diabetes medications and changes. Back up snacks and medication can be kept in the health office.

OTC/Over the counter headache and pain medication (such as acetaminophen and/or ibuprofen, midol, antacids, etc) can be kept with students. Ibuprofen, acetaminophen and antacids are both available for no charge in the health office if ever needed.

RX/Prescription medications that are controlled substances (such as those for ADHD, anxiety, depression), must be administered by the nurse or health office assistant during the school day. Medication forms are attached.

Please let the nurse know of any updated health situations that your student may have. We want to keep them healthy and successful for the school year!

LHS Health office: 785-330-0721

Carol Casteel, RN, MSN (ccasteel@usd497.org) Marcy

Marcy Frank, CNA, Health Office Assistant

2023-2024 Hearing-Vision Screening OptOut Request

Only complete this form if you **DO NOT WANT** your child to be screened. // Solicitud de exclusión de la prueba de audición y la visión: solo complete este formulario si NO DESEA que su hijo sea examinado

OPT OUT FORM FOR VISION/HEARING SCREENING ON NEXT PAGE

This form is for parents/guardians who DO NOT WANT their student to participate in the Lawrence Public Schools Hearing & Vision Screening procedures during the 2023- 2024 school year, August 2023 to May 2024.

Lawrence Public Schools conducts Hearing and Vision Screenings mandated by the state of Kansas. To ensure all students can access curriculum and instruction the district screens their Hearing and Distance Vision for concerns that may require further follow-up. The district conducts mass hearing/vision screenings at the schools: ALL Students enrolled in grades PreSchool through grade 12 may be screened. However, we typically attempt to screen all students in grades PreK, Kindergarten, 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 5th, 7th, and 10th. {Students in grades not just listed may be screened for select reasons such as, but not limited to: at-risk indicators, missing screening data/absences, new to district, special education needs, other health purposes, etc. Preschool students will receive Hearing screening & Vision screening on different dates due to attention and developmental needs. If you want your child's hearing and vision screening to be completed - DO NOT COMPLETE THIS FORM. We will automatically conduct the screenings in accordance with the district protocol for hearing and vision. If you DO NOT WANT your child to participate in hearing and vision screening during this school year -PLEASE COMPLETE THIS FORM. Use a separate form for EACH of your children/students. This request must be completed by 8:00 a.m. the day before hearing/vision screenings are conducted at your student's school. The date of hearing/vision screenings should be available on your school's calendar and the district website (https://www.usd497.org/hearingandvisionscreening) If completing a paper form - the paper form must be received by 8:00 a.m. the day before screening by the School Nurse or Health Office Attendant. Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

Respectfully, Lawrence Public School Nurses, Student Health Coordinator, and Audiologist

Este formulario es para padres / tutores que NO QUIEREN que su estudiante participe en los procedimientos de detección de audición y visión de las Escuelas Públicas de Lawrence durante el año escolar 2023-2024, de agosto de 2023 a mayo de 2024. Las Escuelas Públicas de Lawrence llevan a cabo exámenes de audición y visión ordenados por el estado de Kansas. Para garantizar que todos los estudiantes puedan acceder al plan de estudios y la instrucción, el distrito examina su audición y visión a distancia para detectar inquietudes que puedan requerir un seguimiento adicional. El distrito realiza exámenes masivos de audición / visión en las escuelas: TODOS los estudiantes inscritos en los grados de preescolar hasta el grado 12 pueden ser examinados. Sin embargo, normalmente intentamos evaluar a todos los estudiantes en los grados PreK, Kindergarten, 1º, 2º, 3º, 5º, 7º y ahora 10º. {Los estudiantes en los grados que no solo figuran en la lista pueden ser evaluados por razones seleccionadas como, entre otras: indicadores de riesgo, nuevos en el distrito, necesidades de educación especial, otros fines de salud, y / o todavía estamos jugando a "ponernos al día" de realizar "sin pantallas debido a COVID" de marzo de 2023 a septiembre de 2024.} Los estudiantes de preescolar recibirán exámenes de audición y exámenes de la vista en diferentes fechas debido a las necesidades de atención y desarrollo. PRECAUCIONES COVID-19: los equipos de detección de audición y visión se adherirán a las precauciones indicadas por el distrito en el momento de las pruebas. Si desea que se complete la evaluación auditiva y visual de su hijo, NO COMPLETE ESTE FORMULARIO. Realizaremos automáticamente las pruebas de detección de acuerdo con el protocolo del distrito para la audición y la visión. Si NO DESEA que su hijo participe en exámenes de audición y visión durante este año escolar, COMPLETE ESTE FORMULARIO. Use un formulario separado para CADA uno de sus hijos/estudiantes. Esta solicitud debe completarse antes de las 8:00 a.m. del día antes de que se realicen exámenes de audición / visión en la escuela de su estudiante. La fecha de los exámenes de audición / visión debe estar disponible en el calendario de su escuela y en el sitio web del distrito (https://www.usd497.org/hearingandvisionscreening) Si completa un formulario en papel, el formulario en papel debe recibirse antes de las 8:00 a.m. del día anterior a la evaluación por parte de la enfermera escolar o el asistente de la oficina de salud.

Respetuosamente, enfermeras de la Escuela Pública Lawrence, facilitadora de enfermería y audiología *

Parent/Guardian EMAIL Student's Full LAST NAME // APELLIDO completo del estudiante Student's FIRST NAME // PRIMER NOMBRE del estudiante

Student 's DATE of BIRTH. // FECHA de NACIMIENTO del estudiante

If completing a paper form - the paper form must be received by 8:00 a.m. the day before screening by the School Nurse or Health Office Attendant.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

REQUIRED questions (PRINT // IMPRIMIR)

Respectfully,

Lawrence Public School Nurses, Health Services Coordinator, and Audiologist

Si completa un formulario en papel, el formulario en papel debe recibirse antes de las 8:00 a.m. del día anterior a la evaluación por parte de la enfermera escolar o el asistente de la oficina de salud.

Respetuosamente,

enfermeras de la Escuela Pública Lawrence, facilitadora de enfermería y audiología